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UUP EXECUTIVE BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

10/08/2015
Present: William Capowski, Glenda Davenport, Fern Becker, Mary Garcia, Joseph Germani, Connie Lobur, Theresa McElwaine, Lorraine Miller, Richard Nassisi, Kirsten Nelson, Paula Rankine-Belgrave, Eric Wildrick, 
Absent: Joseph Ferry, Paul Kaplan, Warren Lehrer, Margret Surovell
The meeting was called to order at 12:09pm


1. Approval of September 11th minutes: To be sent out electronically for comments and approval.
2. Approval of Revised By-Laws: As noted in the September meeting notes, the revised by-laws had been distributed for a final review. There were no additional corrections or comments to add. A vote was called, all present voted yes (10 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain) to approve the revised by-laws as electronically circulated. Glenda will have the Chapter President and Secretary sign the By-Laws prior to sending the document to Albany with the meeting minutes. 
3. UUP Negotiations Team Visit 10/13: Members of the negotiating team will arrive for the 12noon meeting in the Red Room in the Student Services Building. Board members should arrive early to great the team, and encourage members to attend to provide feedback to the team. We reviewed the current membership level on campus, we have 938 members, 81 agency fee payers, and 8% are not members. We have a 92% membership participation on the campus. It was noted that we have 77 new members since August, 23 are full time and most are professionals rather than faculty hires. 
4. President’s Report from DA

-There was a large number of part-timers at the DA. A pressing issue is the push for a minimum salary rate for adjunct faculty across SUNY. At this time, 60% of the curriculum is delivered by adjuncts SUNY wide. Other systems, like CUNY, have pay rates based on rank and credit hours.
-Paid Family Leave; currently no policy at SUNY.
-On call /recall issue; nothing new for this campus. The language and its affect in the current contracts is being played out statewide at a few campuses that filed grievances. 

-A survey will be sent in November to the membership from UUP Central, soliciting information to help form the platform for the coming contract. 

-UUP is soliciting feedback in a variety of methods this year, through the ad hoc committee, membership meetings, and surveys.

5. Other business

An issues was raised in regards the current HR guidelines for the option of an internal hire prior to the full search. In a recent search when this option was raised by the search chair to HR, they were told that there was no such procedure. However, this is currently a policy listed on the HR website that includes an internal search, for staff positions. There was some discussion on how to further clarify the issue, as it is also unclear when and how the terms were negotiated. The positive effect of the policy is that it allows for advancement of qualified internal candidates invested in the college. We agreed to bring the issue to the next Labor Management meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:20pm
Respectfully submitted,

Kirsten Nelson

Chapter Secretary

Affiliations: New York State United Teachers <> Local 2190, American Federation of Teachers, AFL-CIO


